

National Black Nurses Association, Inc. 8630 Fenton Street, Suite 910, Silver Spring, MD 20910 Phone: (301) 589-3200 • Fax: (301) 589-3223

President

Dr. Martha A. Dawson

1st Vice President Dr. Sheldon Fields

2nd Vice President Dr. Marcia Lowe

Secretary

Sasha DuBois

Treasurer

Rev. Dr. Evelyn Collier-Dixon

Immediate Past President Dr. Eric J. Williams

> Historian Cynthia Bell

Parliamentarian Dr. Lovene Knight

Dr. Lovene Knight

Ex-Officio

Dr. C. Alicia Georges

Board Members
Constance Brown
JoLisa Bumpers
Kim Cartwright
Dr. Julius Johnson
Dr. Marilyn Johnson
Dr. Angelo Moore
Dr. Leonora Muhammad
Dr. Stephanie Patterson
Carter Todd

Operations Manager Mrs. Dianne Mance NBNA Ad Hoc Committee on Violence Reduction
"Addressing the Epidemic of Violence: NBNA's Call to Action"

October 14, 2022

Dear Chapter Presidents & NBNA Membership:

We pray you and your chapter are doing well.

The National Black Nurses Association launched its National Initiative on Violence Reduction on **October 1, 2021.** The NBNA along with the Black Women for Positive Change will have events throughout the month of October to raise awareness on Non-Violence and Violence Reduction.

NBNA is asking members to help Chapter Presidents have influence by conducting a non-violence event in the month of October. Your chapter may already be partnering with a community group around violence reduction. If you can not complete your activity in October, we ask you to complete it by no later than November 30, 2022.

Once your chapter non-violence activity is completed, each chapter is asked to please complete a report and submit the report and photos of your event/s to mdebro14@gmail.com. The deadline to submit your report and photos is **December 5, 2022**.

The NBNA Ad Hoc Committee on Violence Reduction is hosting quarterly webinars with guest speakers to address the epidemic on violence. Our next quarterly webinar discussing Domestic Violence is scheduled for Tuesday, October 18th at 4:00pm PST, 5:00pm MST, 6:00pm CST, 7:00pm EST. Register for the webinar by selecting the QR code on the flyer or click on the link or copy and paste the link in your browser:

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZMpfuCppjIrHNNH59g03ZE8hAphVdVMGgYh.

Visit the Black Women for Positive Change website at https://blackwomenforpositivechange.org to view other non-Violence activities occurring in different states.

Let us be the change agents in reducing violence in our communities, workplace, and within our families.

Sincerely,

Martha A. Dawson, DNP, RN, FACHE President

Carthenia Jefferson, Esq., JD, BSN, RN Chair, NBNA Ad Hoc Committee on Violence Reduction

Monica Debro, DNP, MSN, RN Co-Chair, NBNA Ad Hoc Committee on Violence Reduction Advocate Against Domestic Violence Author, Speaker, Life Coach